
PASTOR’S PEN 

 Sunday after church my mom got to see the renovated house, she and my dad have called 

home for nearly 50 years. I am not sure who was more excited for her to see it. One of my 

cousins has been overseeing the project, choosing the paint colors, flooring, and countertops. 

Daddy would only tell her how much progress had been made. He was there every day watching 

and getting excited, knowing how much his wife would love how the house looked. When Mom 

walked into the house, I saw both of my parents beaming with pleasure. Mom was beaming at 

seeing her home and Dad was beaming seeing how pleased she was. These two have been 

married for over 55 years. They have been through so many life experiences filled with both 

great joy and tragedy, yet there is still such love between them. Their relationship should give all 

of us hope for our own marriages. 

The Block party is coming together. Thank you to all who have volunteered. Let’s make 

sure the donation box gets filled this Sunday. Getting our donations in early will help Frank 

make sure we have enough eggs for the hunt.  

The Deacon Nomination Team has a good list of potential candidates. They will begin 

contacting those nominated and conducting interviews and background checks. Once they have 

completed this process those candidates selected will begin a year long time of training and 

service.  

 


